


September 2, 2022

The Honorable Governor Gavin Newsom
1021 O Street, Suite 9000
Sacramento, CA  95814
Email: leg.unit@gov.ca.gov

Re: SB 222 (Dodd) Framework for Statewide Water Affordability Assistance Program –
REQUEST FOR SIGNATURE

Dear Governor Newsom:

As the sponsors and other organizations that work directly with or in partnership with
disadvantaged and low-income communities of color, we write to request your
signature on SB 222 (Dodd). SB 222 would establish a first in the nation Low-Income
Water Rate Assistance Program to ensure that all Californians can access drinking water
and wastewater services regardless of income. We have worked closely for over a year
with your administration, water agencies and other organizations to identify and
address issues and concerns. The final version of the bill will create a robust affordability
program that the State Water Resources Control Board (SWB) will be able to implement
efficiently.

California has recognized for ten years that everyone has a right to affordable drinking
water and wastewater. Yet, water and sewer rates consistently outpace inflation, as
demonstrated by families paying 45% more per month for drinking water service in 2015
than in 2007. In 2015, California passed AB 401 (Dodd), requiring the SWB to prepare a
report to guide the future development of a low-income water rate assistance
program. SB 222 incorporates many of the SWB’s recommendations contained in the
resulting AB 401 Report.

SB 222 is needed because water and sewer affordability is a statewide issue that
cannot be addressed by most water and sewer systems without state assistance. Small
water systems in disadvantaged communities are unable to set up their own
affordability programs due to lack of rate base, and Proposition 218 limits the use of
ratepayer funds for all publicly owned water and wastewater systems. SB 222 addresses



these barriers by providing a framework for state funding for low-income water rate
assistance, creating a public process for the SWB to create guidelines for program
implementation, and directing the use of third-party administrators where feasible and
cost effective to ensure efficient delivery of aid to Californians.

As you recognized in California’s Water Supply Strategy - Adapting to a Hotter, Drier
Future, “Water affordability is key to ensuring the human right to water” and, like similar
programs for electricity and communications utilities, “it is important to address
[affordability] in the water utility sector in a way that is workable and sustainable from a
state budget perspective.” SB 222 moves California towards your commitment to
address low-income household water affordability. It is important to note that SB 222 is
contingent upon the appropriation of funding and will not become operative until a
funding source is identified. We request your signature on SB 222 and look forward to
working with your office and the Legislature in 2023 to secure a stable funding source.

For questions or more information, please contact Jennifer Clary at
jclary@cleanwater.org, Michael Claiborne at mclaiborne@leadershipcounsel.org, and
Kyle Jones at Kyle.jones@communitywatercenter.org.

Sincerely,

Jennifer Clary, California Director Kyle Jones, Policy & Legal Director
Clean Water Action Community Water Center

Michael Claiborne, Directing Attorney Sean Bothwell, Executive Director
Leadership Counsel for Justice and Accountability California Coastkeeper Alliance

J. Pablo Ortiz-Partida, Senior Climate and Water Scientist Cynthia Castillo, Policy Advocate
Union of Concerned Scientists Western Center on Law and Poverty

Chione Flegal, Managing Director Dolores Huerta, President
PolicyLink Dolores Huerta Foundation

Faith Lee, Legislative Director Arnold Sowell Jr., Executive Director
Asian Americans Advancing Justice: CA NextGen California

https://resources.ca.gov/-/media/CNRA-Website/Files/Initiatives/Water-Resilience/CA-Water-Supply-Strategy.pdf
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Don McEnhill, Riverkeeper & Executive Director Edward Osann, Senior Policy Analyst
Russian Riverkeeper Natural Resources Defense Council

Michael Rincon, Policy Researcher Brandon Dawson, Director
Physicians for Social Responsibility, Los Angeles Sierra Club California

Melissa Romero, Senior Legislative Affairs Manager Ann Hayden, Senior Director
California Environmental Voters Environmental Defense Fund

Mar Velez, State Policy Senior Manager Jennifer Kalt, Director
Latino Coalition for a Healthy California Humboldt Baykeeper

Matthew Baker, Policy Director Bruce Reznik, Executive Director
Planning and Conservation League Los Angeles Waterkeeper

Jim Lindburg, Legislative Consultant Sarah Sachs, Policy Senior Associate
Friends Committee on Legislation of California Ceres

Nayamin Martinez, Director Melinda Booth, Executive Director
Central California Environmental Justice Network Yuba River Waterkeeper

Bill Allayaud, California Director of Government Affairs Chelsea Tu, Executive Director
Environmental Working Group Monterey Coastkeeper

Jay Ziegler, Director of Policy and External Affairs CA Lauren Ahkiam, Water Project Dir.
The Nature Conservancy LA Alliance for a New Economy

Pat Bakalian, California Coordinator Ben Pitterle, Acting Exec. Director
Alliance of Nurses for Healthy Environments Santa Barbara Channelkeeper

Matt O’Malley, Executive Director & Managing Attorney Miya Yoshitani, Executive Director.
San Diego Coastkeeper Asian Pacific Environmental Network

Alma Marquez, Executive Director Pamela Flick, CA Program Director
Center for Community Action and Environmental Justice Defenders of Wildlife



Evan Minton, CA State Policy & Programmatic Manager Garry Brown, Founding Director
Voices for Progress Coachella Valley Waterkeeper

Inland Empire Waterkeeper
Orange County Coastkeeper

Laura Feinstein, Sustainability & Resilience Policy Director Agustin Cabrera, Policy Director
SPUR SCOPE

Alesandra Najera, Program Officer Carol Moon Goldberg, President
Water Foundation League of Women Voters of
California

Betsy Reifsnider, Sacramento Policy Associate Rabbi Jocee Hudson, Clergy &
Mono Lake Committee Formation Lead

LA Voice

CC:
The Honorable Bill Dodd, California State Senate District 3
Angela Pontes, Deputy Legislative Secretary, Governor Newsom


